

March 8, 2018

Dear members of the University Senate,

Thank you for all your hard work on the following pieces of legislation and consent calendar actions:

- US17/18-01, Expedited Tenure Process
- US17/18-04, UO Adoption of Consent Calendar
- US17/18-07, Proposed Changes in Transfer Articulation From Community College
- Consent Calendar
  - o US17/18-09
    - 3.1, Revision to Faculty Merit Increase Factors
  - o US17/18-10
    - 3.2, Repeal of OUS on Academic Calendar and Revisions to IMD 2.025 Academic Calendar
  - o US17/18-11
    - 3.1, Repeal of 09.00.01 Animals in Research and Instruction
    - 3.2, Revisions to IMD 2.030 Credit for Courses Taught in High Schools or Through Distance Education

I accept each of these actions.

Thank you for your service to our institution and our incredible students, faculty, and staff.

Sincerely,

Michael H. Schill

President and Professor of Law